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W h a t ’ s  H a p p e n i n g  H e r e  

Greetings in Christ, all! This bulletin 
article has a lot of important items 
in it. Please make sure to share it 
with parishioners who could use 
this info. 
 
First thing: I am GEEKED about 
the upcoming festival. Please mark 
down your calendars for June 16-
18. This is a big fundraiser for us 
and I would love for everyone to 
come by, sample the food, check 
out the music and just enjoy a good clean time together. 
We have a significant need for volunteers for a number of 
things. Would you please help? If you can, please call or 
email Genevieve at our office and find out what we need 
and what you can do. Her email is: gpsenski@hfgb.org. 
 
Now, for the heavy stuff: 
I'm asking us to remember that our Church is a sacred 
space. Please give people a quiet space to prepare for 
Mass. Let's do our socializing and chatting in the large 
gathering area and keep the noise in Church to a mini-
mum. I'm one of the worst at this and need your help there 
too, so I feel particularly challenged on this topic. If you 
find yourself being driven to distraction before Mass, I 
think a good way to handle it is to kindly say "I'm sorry to 
interrupt, but would you mind heading to the gathering 
space?" Say that to me and I know to move! If someone 
says that to you, thank them and head over to the gather-
ing space! 
 
Finally, some very serious news. Last Friday I put a post 
on our Parish Facebook page for everyone, but it was too 
late for the bulletin. I will re-run it here with an update be-
cause a lot of what we worried about happened all over 
the country, though not here at Holy Family. So, here is 
my post, followed by an update: 
 
Greetings in Christ, all! 
I am typing this post for all Catholics who will be attending 
mass this weekend in the US. It's become clear through 
various posts on Facebook and alerts from law enforce-
ment that there are groups organizing to disrupt Worship 
at Catholic Churches this weekend. They are planning on 
doing so in order to express their displeasure with the pos-
sibility that the Supreme Court may rule that abortion on 
demand is not a right guaranteed in the constitution. 
I've received a number of questions like "what will we do if 
they come to our Church?" and I would like to share my 
thoughts on this topic. 
 
I would like us all to remember that, if such a thing hap-
pens here our highest priority is to imitate Christ and love 
those who persecute us, to pray for those who hate us and 
to serve those who think we are their enemy. 

Already this week, numerous Catholic Churches around 
the country have been vandalized by folks such as these: 
the violence in their hearts is tragic. I beg you, do not en-
gage with these folks in any way; do not try to reason with 
them and do not participate in any violence of any kind: 
those are their weapons. 
 
Our weapon is love. We will do what Jesus did; love them, 
pray for them and make sure we never degrade our Sa-
cred Space with violence. Our principle is simple: humans 
are sacred. Let's make sure our commitment to that princi-
ple is unwavering in the face of such wounded and angry 
people. 
 
For those who come to worship God at the Parishes I 
serve, please know that we have plans in place should 
such a sorrow occur. It is our plan that your priests will 
acknowledge the presence of those who are attempting to 
violate our sacred time and then begin leading the congre-
gation in prayer together until they go away or until the 
police arrive and remove them. 
 
I recall the hateful antics of different groups that threw con-
doms at worshippers during and after priestly ordinations 
in Boston and other dioceses around the country in the 
late 80's, early 90's. I remember at my ordination, there 
were people carrying picket signs outside of the Cathedral, 
protesting all sorts of things about Catholics. I was so an-
gry at these folks and wanted so desperately to show that 
anger but I have slowly and painfully learned that most 
times, venting anger is a bit like scratching an itch from 
poison ivy: it's a great feeling of relief for a second, but the 
long terms results only make it worse. The better thing for 
me was to pray for them and thank God that I was actually 
suffering because of love.  
 
Most times that we suffer as a Church, it's because we 
earned it by our sin. This is a time we may be called to 
suffer because we love and value human life. I beg of you: 
show respect, love and tolerance for everyone, even those 
who have none for you. This is how we love like Jesus, 
who "while we hated him, loved us and offered his life for 
us." 
 
God bless you all. 
 
So, that was the article. Here is the update: I first want to 
point out that the Grand Blanc Police Department was 
amazing this last Sunday, keeping an eye on us and mak-
ing sure we are safe. I am so grateful. We had no incidents 
or troubles. 
 
This was not the case in many Catholic Churches this last 
weekend, as numerous Catholic Churches and Crisis 
Pregnancy Centers were vandalized; at least one with Mol-
otov Cocktails. 

(continued on page 4) 

A Cup of Joe 
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Stewardship & Worship 
Receive God’s gifts gratefully - Cherish & tend to them responsibly -  

Share them in justice & love - Return them to God 

Each year the Diocesan Services Appeal (DSA) unites the 
people, the disciples, of all 72 parishes of our diocese, 
drawing us together to achieve far more than any individu-
al or any single parish could accomplish alone. 
 
Envelopes are available or you may donate online at 
www.dioceseoflansing.org/dsa. For assistance, please 
contact The Catholic Foundation (517) 253-8792. 
 
As of May 5, Holy Family’s DSA pledges were at 
$128,906 (66.5% of goal) with 292 donors (15% partici-
pation rate). 

2022 DSA Prayer  
Loving and gracious God, we praise you and we thank you 

for the bountiful gifts that you have given us.  
You have called us to discipleship. Enkindle in our hearts 

a desire to share your love with one another.  
Stir us to embrace the Diocesan Services Appeal  
as a way to put your Word into action through the  

good works of our Holy Catholic Church.  
Please bless our efforts that, together, we may bring the 
Good News of Jesus Christ to all whom we encounter. 

 
 Amen. 

Stewardship of Treasure 
May 7th & 8th, 2022 

Registered families  1906 

   

Envelopes received this week  145 

Mail-in givers this week   23 

Online givers this week  312 

Amount offered from envelopes $ 8,499.00 

Amount offered from mail $ 4,547.50 

Amount offered from online giving $ 25,431.00 

Amount offered from visitors $ 769.00 
Total weekly offerings $ 39,246.50 

A Cup of Joe (continued)  
 In Katy, Texas, someone stole the tabernacle. 

 St. John XXIII parish in Fort Collins, Colorado was 
vandalized with graffiti.  

 St. James Cathedral in Seattle, Washington was the 
victim of a mob attempting to enter Church. 

 These are just a few of what was a minor trend last 
weekend. 

"Ruth Sent Us," a pro-abortion activist group, responded to 
the news of these and other incidents by posting the fol-
lowing message on social media:  
 
"Stuff your rosaries and your weaponized prayer. We will 
remain outraged after this weekend, so keep praying. We'll 
be burning the Eucharist to show our disgust for the abuse 
Catholic Churches have condoned for centuries." 
 
I tell you these things because I assume this is our new 
reality: people who do not respect the sanctity of human 
life will certainly not respect the sanctity of worship or 
houses of prayer. We will love them and pray for them as 
Jesus taught us. 
 
My big concern was that I received a few messages from 
Catholics who told me they stayed away from Church out 
of fear. Do not give in to fear. Do not let anyone keep you 
from your Christian duty. We pray and we love and no 
amount of fear tactics can or will ever keep us from that. 
We will stay vigilant and stay with our plan, all the while 
working with the police to ensure that as much as is hu-
manly possible, we will be safe. 
 
Thank you for your time and attention. Thank you for your 
dedication to the dignity of every human being. Thank you 
for letting me serve you. Words cannot express how hon-
ored I am to be your priest.   
 
fjk 
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W h a t ’ s  H a p p e n i n g  H e r e  

55 & Over Club 
Come join us for lunch on Tuesday,  
May 17th. We are learning a new, fun 
card game. 
 
Board meeting is Tuesday, May 24th, at 
10:30 a.m. (Board elections are cancelled 
until after they work on the by-laws.)  
 
No Out and About lunch in May or June. Instead we will 
celebrate Father’s Day and birthdays on June 14th. 

Cenacle of Divine Mercy  
of St. Mary Cathedral  
Excerpts from God in the Diary of 
Saint Sister Maria Faustina (Diary, 
1074) The flames of mercy are burning 
Me. I desire to pour them out upon hu-
man souls. Oh, what pain they cause 
Me when they do not want to accept 
them!  

Our Mother of Perpetual 
Help Novena 
Please join us in devotion each Wednesday 
in church after the 6:00 PM Mass to pray 
the Our Mother of Perpetual Help Novena.  

Rosary for Peace 
Everyone is welcome to join us in pray-
ing the rosary for peace in the world, 
which Our Lady of Fatima requested. Our special inten-
tions include our children who are away from the church. 
We meet in church every Wednesday at 4 p.m. For more 
information, please call Paula Wanbaugh 810-394-3224. 

Pray the Patriotic Rosary 
Please come to pray in the church at 4 p.m. every Thurs-
day to “Put God Back in America.” The more voices, the 
more powerful the prayer. For information, call Joe Dunn 
at 810-516-3543 or Richard Dent at 810-624-2996. 

Welcome to our 
newest members 
who joined us 
through the       
Sacrament of    
Baptism. 

Baptized on May 7, 2022 

Genevieve Veronica Thomas, daughter of Stephen and 

Darcy Thomas 

Baptized on May 8, 2022 

Elliott Daniel Beaudry, son of Eric Beaudry and Ester 

Buhl 

Leah Margaret Thomson, daughter of Brandon and 

Alaina Thomson 

Knights’ Spaghetti Dinner 
The Knights of Columbus monthly 
spaghetti dinner is Wednesday,  
May 18th, 5 to 7 p.m. in the Fr. 
Bush Parish Center. Please come 
and support their many charities. 
Great food and fellowship for only $9 
for adults, children $5, nuclear family 
(mother, father & their children only) $32. Credit cards 

Holy Family Flowers - Help Needed! 
Spring is here and the flowers are blooming! Thank you 
VERY much to our volunteers who have helped make our 
campus look beautiful over the last couple of weeks. As 
summer begins, we 
need volunteers 
to help maintain 
(water, pull 
weeds, etc.) our 
plants and flow-
ers through-
out our campus. It 
takes many 
hands to keep our 
campus looking 
beautiful. Please contact Genevieve Psenski 
at gpsenski@hfgb.org or 810-694-4891 to volunteer..  

 

mailto:gpsenski@hfgb.org
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Be a part of our Holy FAMILY! 
Contact Lisa Harvey at 810-694-9072, ext. 0 

or lharvey@hfsgb.org 
www.hfsgb.org  

Holy Family School  FAITH FORMATION . . . ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE 
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W h a t ’ s  H a p p e n i n g  H e r e  

Our Catholic Heritage 
by Earl Hagen 
34th Pope – Mark 

Born in Rome, elected on Janu-
ary 18, 336. He is attributed with 
the decision that the Bishop of 
Ostia will consecrate the Pope, 
as well as the creation of the first 
calendar listing all of the religious 
holidays. He introduced the first 
“Pallio” (white woolen stole) 
which is still in use today, woven 
with blessed white lamb’s wool 
and adorned with black crosses. 
Mark died on October 7th, 336, 
and was buried in the Catacomb 
of Balbina which was allegedly a 
creation of Mark. 
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Liturgical Ministry - May 21 / 22 
6th Sunday of Easter 

(schedule may not reflect recent changes) 

Mass Intentions  May 16 - 22  

To schedule Mass intentions, please email Theresa Dyer 
at tdyer@hfgb.org or call 810-694-4891, ext. 2211, or stop 
in the parish office 9 a.m. - noon or 1 - 4 p.m. M-Th. 

Weekly Readings   May 15 - 22 

Sundays: Acts 14:21-27/Ps 145:8-9, 10-11, 12-13/Rv 
21:1-5a/Jn 13:31-33a, 34-35  
Monday: Acts 14:5-18/Ps 115:1-2, 3-4, 15-16/Jn 14:21-
26  
Tuesday: Acts 14:19-28/Ps 145:10-11, 12-13ab, 21/Jn 
14:27-31a  
Wednesday: Acts 15:1-6/Ps 122:1-2, 3-4ab, 4cd-5/Jn 
15:1-8  
Thursday: Acts 15:7-21/Ps 96:1-2a, 2b-3, 10/Jn 15:9-11  
Friday: Acts 15:22-31/Ps 57:8-9, 10 and 12/Jn 15:12-17 
Saturday: Acts 16:1-10/Ps 100:1b-2, 3, 5/Jn 15:18-21  
Next Sunday: Acts 15:1-2, 22-29/Ps 67:2-3, 5, 6, 8 [4]/Rv 

4:00 PM Saturday - Fr. Leronio Vodivodi 
Lectors: Darlene McKone, Gina Hunsinger 
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
Linda Nawrocki       Linda Schauman 
Altar Servers: 
Tony Bonifazi          James Londrigan     Grace Martin 
  
8:00 AM Sunday - Fr. Joseph Krupp 
Lectors: Jane Avereyn, Mike Wilson 
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
David Roberts II      Kevin Wilcox 
Altar Servers: 
Brody Campbell      Caitlin Campbell       Jimmy Dowling 
  
10:00 AM Sunday - Fr. Joseph Krupp 
Lectors: Andy Cocagne, Norman Fox 
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
Deb Hawley             Janet Lane 
Altar Servers: 
Amelia Elston          Cullen Freel             Matthew Kilbreath 
  
12:00 PM Sunday - Fr. Leronio Vodivodi 
Lectors: Mark Dyer, Thomas Hasselbach 
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
Rod McDonald        Karen Allen 
Altar Servers: 
Helaina Barry          Cooper Bluhm          Evelyn Bluhm 

Monday, May 16 
8:00 AM Quentin Cromwell by Theresa & Mark Dyer 
Tuesday, May 17 
8:00 AM Charles and Barbara Whitman by Rousseau 
     Family 
Wednesday, May 18 
8:00 AM Shelley Corcoran by the Hasselbach Family 
6:00 PM Patricia Becker by Sandy Sprague 
Thursday, May 19 
8:00 AM Greg Gildner by Ray and Malvina Dobis 
Friday, May 20 
8:00 AM Ann Coriasso by John and Pat DeMarco 
Saturday, May 21 
8:00 AM Connie Lesley by Frank Doherty 
4:00 PM All Holy Family Parishioners 
Sunday, May 22 
8:00 AM Sandie Jones Miller by Evelyn Delbridge 
10:00 AM Mary Yancho by Jim and Kris Yancho 
12:00 PM Patricia Erickson-Herrmann by Knights of 
     Columbus 6742 

2022 Altar Flowers 
Our web page for ordering Altar flowers is now open! 
Please go to:  
https://hfgbaltarflowers.pushpayevents.com/ 
Your $50 donation for your 
specific month will help us  
provide flowers at the altar and 
around the sanctuary to  
beautify our worship space. 
Your loved one’s name will be 
listed in the parish bulletin for 
that entire month. You may 
offer flowers in honor of a living 
person for a special occasion 
or in memory of your loved 
one. 
 
We hope this new format will allow more people to be able 
to participate each month and help beautify our new wor-
ship space even more. We will continue to have Easter 
and Christmas memorial collections as well. During Lent 
and Advent there will be no flowers in church. 
 
If you have any questions or if you need assistance order-
ing, you may contact Theresa Dyer at 810-694-4891, ext. 
2211, or tdyer@hfgb.org. 
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Gospel Meditation 
Encourage Deeper Understanding of Scripture 
“It is necessary for us to undergo many hardships to enter 
the Kingdom of God.” Many folks really work very hard to 
circumvent difficult situations. We prefer the easier way 
around something, rather than risk inconvenience, hurt or 
prolonged suffering. It’s no wonder euthanasia is rapidly 
becoming acceptable around the world. Through purely 
human eyes, there is no issue bypassing the inevitable, 
taking control and bringing things more swiftly to a place of 
peace. If this is the way God sees things, then why does 
Jesus make such a big deal helping us understand the 
experience of suffering and embrace it? God’s wisdom 
clearly takes us in another direction. 
 
Imagine if we were able to eradicate ALL hardship and 
suffering. Where would we be? As we look at our own 
journeys, many of our solid more growth-producing life 
lessons have been born of suffering, disappointment, in-
convenience, darkness, and despair. There is something 
sacred about all of these experiences as God uses them 
to create something new. Envisioning a life without hard-
ship and suffering brings us to a vision where everything is 
flat-lined and dull. As much as hardship and suffering are 
difficult crosses to bear, not taking them up runs the risk of 
us becoming shallow, empty, and lifeless. Helen Keller 
remarks that, “a happy life consists not in the absence but 
in the mastery of hardships.” What an incredibly wise in-
sight! Many really successful people and saints were 
brought to their station in life because they suffered. Suf-
fering teaches us about what’s important and propels us to 
search the depths of our souls for resources and strength 
we never would have known before.  
 
This is especially true when we love as Jesus asks us to 
love. Love, perhaps above any other experience, can 
cause us great hardship, pain, and suffering especially 
when it’s authentic and unconditional. While it can thrust 
us into an incredible experience of God and life on one 
hand, it can bruise and wound us deeply on the other. 
Mastering the art of love is the secret to living life well, 
walking in the presence of God and investing in the joy of 
the Gospel. Love and suffering walk hand in hand. Com-
promising one will compromise the other. Maybe that’s 
why Jesus spent so much time convincing us to accept 
both. 
 
©LPi 

F o l l o w i n g  O u r  F a i t h  

A Heartfelt Prayer for Teachers 
 

Lord, please bless all teachers. 
Those who serve in public schools, 

in private schools, through homeschooling. 
and those who teach Your Word 
in weekly church school classes. 

 
All have chosen the paths 

for which they feel they are best suited. 
All have chosen the paths they feel 

will best serve those they endeavor to teach. 
 

Guide their feet that they may not stumble or lose the way, 
lest those following after lose sight of the goal 

and settle for a little knowledge when much is needed. 
 

Help them instill in young hearts and minds 
seeds of greatness, seeds of honor, 

seeds of compassion, seeds of tolerance, 
seeds of courage to stand for what is right  

and denounce the wrong, 
no matter how high the cost may be for speaking out. 

 
Lord, please bless all teachers. 

You have given them 
the responsibility of training those  

who must grasp the future. 
May it not be with uncertain hands, but with confidence. 

May those You have called to point the way 
first learn it from Thee. 

 
Amen 

May 15: St. Isidore 
St. Isidore was born in Madrid, Spain, and was a farm 
laborer for his entire life. He married a poor girl who was 
as holy as himself. After their one son died in infancy, they 
lived the rest of their married 
lives in perfect chastity. Isi-
dore was a man of intense 
prayer and his life was 
marked by numerous  
miracles and supernatural 
interventions. Both he and 
his wife are venerated as 
saints. He was formally  
canonized in 1622 along with 
St. Teresa of Avila, St. Ignatius, and St. Philip Neri. The 
body of St. Isidore is still intact. 
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P a r i s h  P r a y e r s  a n d  m o r e  

 
 

Please pray for the following Holy Family  
parishioners who died on these dates: 

 
May 15 
Robert Powell, William Peltier, Martha Gall, James  
Nelson, Johanna Brawner 
May 16 
Raymond Lee, John Millenbach, Helen Racine, Louise 
Lang 
May 17 
Kathleen Yorke, Albert Grantner, Iris Silance, Carolyn M. 
Beaudry, Sally Lasley 
May 18 
Joan Powell, Patricia Seitz 
May 19 
Kolis D. Christy, Charles M. Quinn, John Goodwin,  
Natalie Bruening, Gary Stachowiak 
May 20 
Margaret Simpkins, Pauline Callahan, Blonnie Wolford, 
Dorothy Russ, Joseph J. Porwoll, John Malloy, Marsha 
Lecea, Ronald Shore 
May 21 
Mary Ellen Hoffman, Walter Tylus, William H. Benner,  
David Healy, Paul Wynn 

 
For May 

 
In memory of 

Bernice Murphy by Mary Lou & Joe Sullivan 
 

Renee Best by Ann Bettys 
 

Edward & Mary Lou Evatz by Susan Ender 
 

Joe Dowling by the Dowling Family 
 

James & Evelyn Londrigan by Paul & Desiree Londrigan 
 

Joie Stephens by daughter and son-in-law , 
Theresa & Marc Davis and son Bryan Stephens 

for Mother’s Day 
 

Rose Cumpata by Rodney Cumpata 
 

Debbie Pavone and Stanley Osowski by Judy Osowski 
 

Carmeletta Strauss by LoAnne Russian 
(passed away May 19, 2021) 

Please Pray for 
the Ill and Their 
Caregivers 
Please remember in prayer those listed in the May 1 bulle-
tin and those listed in the Parish Book of Intercessions (in 
the Gathering Space). 

 
 
 
 
 

Brice Tepsa and Valerie Singer 
 

June 4, 2022 

Prayer Intention of Pope Francis 
for May 

For faith-filled young people - We pray for all young 
people, called to live life to the fullest; may they see in 
Mary’s life the way to listen, the depth of discernment, the 
courage that faith generates, & the dedication to service. 

SFC Matthew Crimando—Army, Camp Shelby, MS  
Sgt. Kyle Kaneris—Army 
LT. Noël Koenig—Navy, Dallas, TX 
Lcpl. Zachary Korte—Marines, Washington 
Sgt. Adam Moreau—Army, North Carolina 
A1C Daniel Przybysz— Air Force, Minot, ND 
Sgt. Zachary Rogers - Army, Schofield Barracks, Hawaii 
SPC Joseph Sardo - Army, Ft. Carson, CO 
A1C Patrick Sordyl—Air Force, San Angelo, TX 
Maj. Richard J. Valko—Marines, San Diego, CA 
PV-2 Adam Vance—Army, Colorado 

 
Please pray for these men and  

women in military service: 
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Feed the Bus 
Saturday, May 21, 2022 

From 9 am - 3 pm 
Grand Blanc High School Parking Lot 

(11920 S. Saginaw St.) 
 

Cereal, canned and boxed meals 
Hygiene products 

Toilet paper / Kleenex 
Laundry / cleaning products 

 
In partnership with Sam’s Club,  

Grand Blanc Community Schools, Kroger, 
VFW and American Legion, 

GB City & Twp. Fire and Police Depts. 
To benefit the FISH Food Pantry and  

residents of Grand Blanc Schools 
 

Phone (810) 293-4828 
Email fishofgrandblancmi@gmail.com 

H e r e  a n d  T h e r e  

Positions Available 
When you have a sense of purpose at work, you feel pas-
sionate, innovative, and committed. There is nothing like 
waking up every day knowing that you are fighting the 
good fight and helping those in need in our communi-
ty. Catholic Charities works with individuals, families and 
communities to help them meet their needs, address their 
issues, eliminate oppression, and build a just and compas-
sionate society. We work in support of our mission to serve 
all people, regardless of faith. These beliefs remind us of 
our purpose to Provide Help & Create Hope. At our core, 
we believe in compassion, education, family preservation, 
hope, human dignity, integrity, love and respect. If you 
share these values, we would love to hear from you! 
 
Therapist - Flint & Owosso Offices 
Therapy is about building trust and a love for helping peo-
ple. Do you have a gift for putting people at ease? If you 
believe in the worth of people even when they are at their 
worst, we would love to meet you! Candidates provide 
therapeutic services to individuals, couples, families, and 
groups and represents the Agency in the field. Works un-
der the direction of the Clinical Supervisor or Clinical Di-
rector. Email your resume and cover letter 
to dsummers@ccsgc.org 
  
Clinical Supervisor - Flint & Owosso Offices 
The ability to form supportive relationships, have relevant 
knowledge/clinical skills, expressing a commitment to 
providing supervision, good listening skills, and the ability 
to inspire therapists is essential to the success of a Clinical 
Supervisor. This position supervises and coordinates clini-
cal staff activities, coordinates as needed with the Clinical 
Assistant/Office Manager, and work closely with the Clini-
cal Director to maintain daily clinical operations. Email your 
resume and cover letter to dsummers@ccsgc.org 
  
Foster Care Specialist - Flint Office 
Children need love and stability, and when they come 
through our doors, that starts with you. If you have an-
swered the call to pursue a social work career, you might 
be ready to consider a specialization in Foster Care. Can-
didates are responsible to complete and oversee a variety 
of professional assignments to children and families in the 
State of Michigan Foster Care System, including act as a 
representative for child welfare services in the community. 
Email your resume and cover letter 
to dpettway@ccsgc.org 
  
Facility Manager - Flint Office 
Our beloved Greg Coulter is retiring! Technically, he has 
already retired, but Vicky talked him into staying a few 
days a week until we find his replacement! This position is 
responsible for managing the janitorial and/or maintenance 
of all physical properties for Catholic Charities facilities in 
Genesee and Shiawassee Counties. This working Manag-
er is responsible for leading and directing staff, and all 
work, both the interior and exterior of Catholic Charities’ 
buildings. Email your resume and cover letter 
to dsummers@ccsgc.org 

The Holy Spirit's Presence 
The Holy Spirit enables us to discern how to continue the 
Mission of Jesus, enabled by God’s divine presence in our 
lives. In this presentation, Sister Jamie Phelps, OP, a Do-
minican Sister of Adrian, invites participants to explore 
and share their experiences of being attentive and respon-
sive to the Holy Spirit in their daily lives. The Holy Spirit’s 
Presence and Action in our Daily Lives is presented from 
3:00 to 4:00 p.m. EDT on Wednesday, June 1, 2022, at 
Weber Retreat and Conference Center, and is offered in 
person and online. 
  
In-person guests at Weber Retreat and Conference Cen-
ter will be screened for COVID-19 and required to wear 
masks. Sister Jamie’s presentation is also offered through 
live stream. The presentation is free of cost, but a goodwill 
donation is appreciated. 
 
Registration is not required for in-person participation, but 
those attending online must register to receive a link for 
the live stream presentation. Registration is available at 
www.webercenter.org; click on “programs.” Registrations 
may also be made by calling 517-266-4000 or emailing 
webercenter@adriandominicans.org. 
Weber Center is located on the campus of the Adrian Do-
minican Sisters’ Motherhouse, Adrian. For information, call 
the Weber Center at 517-266-4000. 
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A Time to Heal 
May 20-22, 2022 
St. Francis Retreat Center in DeWitt, MI 

 A retreat specifically for survivors of sexual abuse by 
clergy 

 Facilitated by mental health professionals 

 Centered on Jesus Christ 

 An environment of peacefulness, openness, and  
       comfort 
For registration: Lisa Veenstra, LMSW 
Victim Assistant Coordinator 
888-308-6252 or vac@dioceseoflansing.org 

A r o u n d  t h e  D i o c e s e  

St. Peter Ox Roast Carnival / Festival 
St. Peter Catholic Church in Eaton Rapids, MI will host its 
Annual St. Peter Catholic Church Ox Roast and Festival 
May 19 - May 22. This fun-filled weekend includes Polish 
Food Night, Live Bands, including the SeaCruisers, fantas-
tic food, including their “Ox Roast Sandwich,” a beverage 
area, Carnival, 50/50 raffle, and so much more! For infor-
mation, please contact St. Peter’s Parish Office at (517) 
663-4735 or spceatonrapidsoffice@gmail.com with any 
questions. 

Andy’s Attic Annual Sale 
This sale is in the gym at St. John Family Center (506 N. 
Dayton, Davison) and in all the tents and yellow barn 
(Building 319) behind the Family Center at St. John’s.  
This is a fundraiser, not a garage sale. Come see the large 
selection of items to purchase and have fun. 
 

May 19, May 20, May 26 and May 27  
(Thursdays / Fridays) 
9:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. 

 
May 21, May 24, May 25, and May 26 

(Saturday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Saturday) 
9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

 
Closed Sunday and Monday. 

 
Sun or rain they will be open. Hoping and praying that they 
see you there and they will help with your selections. God 
bless! 

Living Rosary at St. Pius 
Sunday, May 22nd, following the 9:00 a.m. Mass 

Meet near the driveway and gather around the big cross 
(alternate location in case of rain will be in the gym) 

Guests who have trouble standing are welcome 
to bring a lawn chair. All are welcome to join us! 

St. Padre Pio Birthday Celebration 
Join Catholic Healthcare International on May 25th at 
5:00 pm, to commemorate St. Pio’s 135th birthday in the 
Serenity Court at Holy Spirit Catholic Church, Brighton.  
Following an outdoor Mass (weather permitting), the pro-
gram will include information regarding: 
 

 Exciting news about the Saint Padre Pio medical 
school initiative; 

 The status of the religious liberty lawsuit by our coun-
sel from the American Freedom Law Center; 

 The urgent need for The Terri Schiavo Home for the 
Brain Injured by Terri’s brother Bobby; 

 
Be a part of the family of St. Pio’s faithful friends as we 
celebrate, enjoy a delicious meal, and view the new addi-
tions to our beautiful, original religious art collection, in-
cluding the Young Saint Pio Statue which has traveled to 
40 churches across three states and has inspired thou-
sands. 
  
There is no cost to attend! Reserve your spot 
https://forms.donorsnap.com/form?id=856c686c-a273-
46a1-b4be-3a8a2bd94137 

First Saturday Devotions 
The World Apostolate of Fatima Diocesan Morning of 
Prayer and Reparation for World Peace will be held at  
Holy Redeemer Church (1127 E. Bristol Rd., Burton) on 
June 4th, at 9:00 am. The morning will include Divine 
Liturgy, Investiture in the Brown Scapular, Exposition of 
the Blessed Sacrament, Holy Hour of Prayer and Rosary. 
  
Please call Richard at (810) 624-2996 with any questions 
or concerns. More information on our website: 
www.wafgc.org  

For additional information, contact: 
David Struppa (734) 678-7280 

Visit Bonfire Catholic Men’s Group at bonfirecatholic.com 
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Parish Office……………………..  694-4891 
The parish office will be open Monday through Friday  
8 am - 4 pm. 
 
  
Pastor, Fr. Joseph Krupp 
Parochial Vicar, Fr. Leronio Vodivodi  
Deacon, Dennis Pennell 
Director of Evangelization, Deacon Dan Medich…  
 dmedich@hfgb.org 
Business Manager, Chuck Wright  …..cwright@hfgb.org 
Music Director, Dr. B. Simon Lee…. 
 musicdirector@hfgb.org  
Associate Music Director, Dr. Sia Lee ……………………. 
 musicdirector@hfgb.org  
Accountant, Aimee Wolven ..……...…awolven@hfgb.org 
Administrative Assistant, Theresa Dyer.  tdyer@hfgb.org 
Bulletin Editor, Linda Doyle .…………....ldoyle@hfgb.org 
Communications, Nicole Urbanik …. nurbanik@hfgb.org 
Facilities & Events, Carrie Pilarski ….cpilarski@hfgb.org 
Ill & Bereaved, Nancy Repuyan…….nrepuyan@hfgb.org 
Religious Education, Katie Buszek….kbuszek@hfgb.org 
Volunteer Coordinator, Genevieve Psenski…
 gpsenski@hfgb.org 
 
 

Social Outreach Ministry………..771-7279 
Brian Holyfield 
Monday - Friday 10 a.m. - 2 p.m.  
Clients seeking help may come in the building and be 
taken care of (one at a time) You do need to bring a 
photo I.D.  
 
 

Holy Family School……….(810) 694-9072 
Principal, Theresa Purcell ………...... tpurcell@hfsgb.org 
Administrative Assistant, Lisa Harvey.lharvey@hfsgb.org 
Secretary, Chasity Campbell……  ccampbell@hfsgb.org  
School Receptionist, Cindy Jones…...cjones@hfsgb.org  
Dir. Adv./Alumni Relations, Ann Yochim Tabereaux … 
 atabereaux@hfsgb.org  
Teacher Associate, Sr. Sharon Hektor………………….. 
 shektor@hfsgb.org  
 
 

Emergency Phone……….....(810) 356-3187 
ONLY if there is danger of death. For all other calls, 
please leave a message on the parish office phone. 
 

11804 S. Saginaw Street, Grand Blanc, MI 48439  
810-694-4891 

hfgb.org 
 

holyfamily@hfgb.org 
 

Download our Holy Family GB app from your app store! 

 
 
 

Mass Schedule 
Saturday Vigil: 4 p.m. 
Sunday: 8 a.m., 10 a.m. (LIVE), 12 p.m. 
 
Monday - Saturday: 8 a.m. (LIVE) 
(Playback available on YouTube) 
Wednesday 6 pm 
 

 

Will I still be able to watch Mass at home?  
Yes! We will continue to livestream our 8 am Masses 
Monday - Saturday and our 10 am Mass on Sunday. The 
Bishop’s dispensation has ended. Please know you are 
not obligated to attend Mass if you are ill or are health 
compromised. 
 

 

Confession Schedule 
Wednesdays 5:15 pm - 5:45 pm (before 6 pm Mass) 
Saturdays (after 8 am Mass) 9 am  
First Saturdays - multiple priests will hear confessions at 
9 am 
 

Quantum Catechesis 
Wednesday - Friday: 12 p.m. 
Live on Fr. Joe’s Facebook page 
(Playback available on YouTube) 
Podcast now available! Search “Joe in Black Ministries” 
in your podcast app. 
  
Eucharistic Adoration  
Tuesdays (2 - 6 p.m.) & Fridays (12 to 4 p.m.) 
 

Vocations - If you are interested in the priesthood, 
please contact Fr. Joe. If you are interested in the 
permanent Diaconate, please contact Dcn. Dan Medich. 
 

Prayers & Devotions 
Rosary for Peace - Wednesday 4 pm 
Our Mother of Perpetual Help Novena - Wednesday after     
     6 pm Mass 
Pray the Patriotic Rosary (Help Put God Back in America) 
- Thursday 4 pm 
 
Word Among Us reflections are available on their 
website: https://wau.org/meditations. We have a limited 
number of Word Among us booklets in a basket in the 
Ushers’ Room.  
Daily readings available on bible.usccb.org. 
FORMED.org -  thousands of movies, programs, audio 
and book 
 
 
 
 
 
Bulletin Deadline: The deadline for each Sunday is 
the previous Tuesday by noon. Articles may be submitted 
to ldoyle@hfgb.org. 

P a r i s h  D i r e c t o r y  
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